# <u>HUNSINGORE, GREAT RIBSTON with WALSHFORD</u> & CATTAL PARISH COUNCIL

## DRAFT

Minutes of the annual parish meeting held on Monday May 16th 2022 in Hunsingore Village Hall..

#### Attendance and apologies

Mr Lyndall (in the Chair), Mr Powell, Mr Underwood, Mrs Margiotta, Mrs Dent, Mr Twaites, Mr Urwin, Apologies: Mr Warneken

### Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last annual parish meeting held on Monday May 17th 2021 had been circulated, placed on parish noticeboards and the HBC website.

Mr Twaites said the Cllr Norman Waller had passed away. His sterling work on behalf of the residents was remembered and minute silence was observed.

#### Approval and signing of the minutes

It was proposed by Mr Twaites and seconded by Mrs Dent that the minutes were a true record and everyone was in agreement. Mr Lyndall signed the minutes.

#### Parish council report

Mr Lyndall thanked all the councillors and the clerk for their support to the community. He hoped that residents appreciated the amount of work carried out on their behalf.

He thanked North Yorkshire Councillor Andy Paraskos and welcomed Councillor Arnold Warneken. He said it had been an unusual and complicated year and he hoped that going forward some of our outstanding problems may be solved. The problem of the chicane has not been resolved.

However he said that the most outstanding issue which Harrogate Borough Council, North Yorkshire Council, the Police and the Police and Crime Commissioner have not been able to solve is the problem of vehicles (connected to the Mallard Homes development) breaching the Access Order for Hunsingore. This has led to many problems for residents.

He then thanked the village hall management and everyone who helps the community including the litter pickers.

## Village hall report

Mr Twaites presented the annual financial report for the village hall. He thanked the parish council for the precept. The area outside the hall had been flagged and Mr Scott's bench is being repaired and will be placed there in due course. The situation with the roof is ongoing and Mr Twaites is going to get some quotes for the repairs.

A local theatre company is using the hall for rehearsals which has provided some income.

Mr Lyndall thanked Mr Twaites for his work on behalf of the community in continuing to manage the village hall.

#### Public question time

Defibrillator - Mr Twaites said he had received a grant of £1,000 towards a defibrillator for the village. A local resident has offered to pay for the electricity to be connected to the cabinet which will house the device. There are 2 positions for the siting of the defibrillator which are being discussed.

Mr Urwin mentioned the cycling events that occur on the A168. He said the lack of signage, poor marshalling and speed of cyclists going round the roundabout was dangerous and he wanted to know if the organisers of these events needed to get permission. He had spoken to one of the organisers but had received no definitive answer.

The clerk had contacted Area 6 re this matter but as yet had had no response.

The issue of parking in the village of Hunsingore whilst the development at Meadowside was ongoing was discussed. There had been a parking quagmire on Hawthorn Grove during the week when a delivery lorry blocked the road for 15 minutes. Enforcement officers and the police have been contacted but there has been no progress.

Mr Twaites mentioned the forthcoming platinum jubilee for Her Majesty. There will be a party at the village hall on the Saturday to which everyone was invited.

There was no further business and Mr Lyndall closed the meeting at 7.50pm.